NEW JERSEY STATE BAR ASSOCIATION



WILLIAM H. MERGNER JR., PRESIDENT Leary Bride Mergner & Bongiovanni P.A. 7 Ridgedale Avenue Cedar Knolls, NJ 07927

> 973-539-2090 EMAIL: wmergner@lbmblaw.com

June 20, 2024

Ty Hyderally, Esq Hyderally & Associates, PC. 33 Plymouth Street, Suite 202 Montclair, NJ 07042

Dear Ty:

On behalf of the New Jersey State Bar Association, I extend my sincerest gratitude for your participation at our 2024 Annual Meeting and Convention in Atlantic City. I have heard from so many of our members that all the seminars were exemplary and the opportunity to reconnect in a meaningful way with judges and colleagues was a truly welcome experience.

This year's meeting was one of the most successful yet, with over 3,000 judges, lawyers and legal professionals in attendance, and more than 100 educational programs offered. Your role in our educational programming added to the energy and vibrancy of the event.

Indeed, the success of the Annual Meeting is in large part thanks to the participation of speakers like you who are generous with their time and willing to share their expertise, insights and experience with the practitioners of this state. That is exactly what makes this conference so special and meaningful to our members.

As I begin my year as president, I hope to carry on the good work of Immediate Past President Timothy F. McGoughran. Your continued support of the NJSBA is much appreciated. I look forward to working with you in the upcoming year to further our mission to ensure access to justice and fairness for all attorneys.

On behalf of the NJSBA, thank you for your participation and commitment to our profession.

Very truly yours,

William H. Mergner Jr., Esq.

President